Present were Merrill Todd, Ted Olson and Betty Hooper.

Mr. Whipple came in questioning why he was turned over to the Board of Adjustment for an extention of his present business, since he had been approved in 1978 for the same performance. The Selectmen felt that in 1978 the permit was issued in error. They feel each new construction (especially commercial) must be referred to Board of Adjustment. Mr. Whipple was satisfied.

Mr. Alden Miller came in with a problem regarding the purchase of an abutting piece of property to his, which is back property.

James Dane came in to ask if it is legal to place a vacation-trailer on the Baptist Church property to use for over-flow of Sunday School classes. Sel. Olson informed him there was no law that he could see that would prevent this. Permission granted.

Mr. Thomas Quirk, owner of Friendly Beaver Campground, asked permission to place a storage trailer on his property. Permission granted.

A Building Permit was issued to Dennis Mexew Neveu. A Pistol Permit remewal was granted to Stillman J. Thompson.